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MR, MITCHELL: May I call Oscar
Carrillo? '

THE MASTER: Yes, you may.

OSCAR CARRILLO,
called as a witness, was duly sworm upon his oath
to tell the truth, the whole truth and nothing but

the truth, testified as follows, to-wit:

MR. MITCHELL: May I proceed?

THE MASTER: VYes, please.

EXAMINATION

e e ==Yt tu L

BY MR, MITCHELL:

State your mame.
Oscar Carrillo, Sr.

Are you the brother of Ramiro Carrillo?

0 > L

I respectfully decline to answer the questions

put to me by the Commission. I claim this right

)
—_

CHATHAM & ASSOCIATES

COURT REPORTERS
717 ANTELOPE - GUARANTY BANK PLAZA
CORPUS CHRISTI, TEXAS 78401




4391

10

1

12

13

14

15

16

17

19

21

24

L O> O >

- 4

under the provisions of the Fifth Amendment to
the Constitution of the United States and
Article 1, Section 10 of the Constitution of the
State of Texas.

THE MASTER: 1In the future, you simply
may say I regpectfully decline to answer and
it 18 agreed by all that includes the full
statement you just made, is that correct,
gentlemen?

MR. MITCHELL: Yes.

MR, ODAM: Yes.

(By Mr. Mitchell) Are you related to Judge 0. P.
Carrillo?

I respectfully decline to answer.

Are you related to D, C. Chapa?

I respectfully decline to answer.

Do you know Rudy Couling, sometimes known as
Rudolfo and sometimes R, M.?

I respectfully decline to answer.

Do you know for a fact he has a business named
Benavides Implement and Hardware?

I decline to answer,

There has been information -- we have received
information in the form of a check in the amount

of five hundred dollars made out to Oscar Carrillo}
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Can you tell us whether or not on the l6th day of
April, 1971, you received a check for five
hundred dollars from Mr. Rudy Couling drawn on
his Benavides Implement and Hardware account?

I respectfully decline to answer.

MR. ODAM: We object to that question
on the grounds that the purpose of the
question and the answer would be to impeach
Mr. Rudolfo Couling on questions raised on
R-192, which was raised on rebuttal.

Therefore, according to case law,
testimony on collateral matters is
inadmissible and irrelevant. We object
on the grounds of irrelevancy and I have a
number of cases whereby the witness cannot
be ~-

THE MASTER: You don't have to quote
the authority.

You can impeach on a collateral matter.

I will overrule the objection.

MR. ODAM: I would like to have the
same objection to each question of this type
asked,

THE MASTER: You may.

(By Mr. Mitchell) There's testimony in the .
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record by Mr., Couling that you and he had an
agreemeﬁt or entered into a conspiracy whereby
monies would be pald to you from Benavides
Implement and Hardware. Did you have such an
agreement or understanding with Mr, Couling?
I respectfully decline to answer.
Did you have such an agreement or understanding
with your brother Ramiro Carrillo?
I respectiully decline to answer.
Did you have such an understanding or agreement
as regards taking monies from Duval County or
the water district or Duval School District
through the vehicle Benavides Implement and
Hardware?
I respectfully decline to answer.
MR. MITCHELL: So the record is clear,
I have reference to E-192-1, a check to
Oscar Carrillo in the amount of five
" hundred dollars dated 4-16-71.

(By Mr. Mitchell) I will ask you the same
question as regards checks from the Benavides
Implement and Hardware for the years 1971, '72,
'73, '74 and 75, Mr. Carrillo.
I decline to answer.

There is, in Exhibit E-192-1 through and
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including E-192-12, checks going from the
Benavides Implement and Hardware to R. Carrillo
and Brothers. I will ask you, do you own any
interest in the R. Carrillo and Brothers?

I respectfully decline to answer.

Did you, as part owner or by having an interest
in the sane, did you have anything to do with
respect and as regards the vehicle Benavides
Implement and Hardware, receiving monies and
paying them to R. Carrillo and Brothers?

I respectfully decline to answer.

Di1 you have an understanding or agreement with
yo ir brother Ramiro Carrillo, Mr. Carrillo, as
regards the use of equipment belonging to Duval
County, the water or school district?

I respectfully decline to answer.

Did you engage with him in a conspiracy, sir, to
use the services of the county, water or school
district?

I respectfully decline to answer.

Did you have an understanding with D. C. Chapa
and/or your brother Ramiro or 0. P. as regards
the use of equipment belonging to Duval County
or the water or school district?

I decline to answer.
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T will ask ynu the same question as regards an

agreement between you and your hrother, Ramiro,

C.

and/or your father ac rerards the use of

services nof the Duval County water district or

schonl district.

Respectfully refuse to answer.

Is David Carrille your son”?

Resvectfully refuse to answer,

Did you have any agreement or understanding with

David Carrilln as repards the sums being paid to

him under the -- by the Benavides Implement and

Hardware accounts and sneciffcally by Rudnlfo

Couling from 4-16-71 through and including 12-3-74?

I respectfully refise to answer,

MR, MITCHYELL: Judge Meyers, in order
that the record speak to the nestions of
thie witness, I have reference ~-- I would
1ike to make a reference at E-192-7 through
and including 12 and specifically out tn the
witness aquestions as regards each and every

check that reflects on that Exhibit to him.

T have not covered them all specifically.

I have asked him about the one apmaring at
4-16~71 and 5-13-71,

THE MASTER: No, I think 5-14-71.
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MR, MITCHELL: S-14-71, yes, Judge, and
£-17-71,

THF MASTER: Just ack him the auestion,
In fact, I will ask 1t {f you wich,

MR, MITCHELL: I would annreciate 1it,
Your Honor,

THE MASTFER: Mi{sater Carrfllo, would
vour ansver, that is, "I reanectfully decline
tn answer” be the same as to any auestfon
concerning any check that was made nut to
you that Mr, Mitchell might a<k?

A Yes, sir.

MR, MITCHELL: Nna further auestions,

BY MR, ODAM:

Mr, Carrillo, have we ever met befonre today?

I don't think so.

0

A

Q0 Have we even met tnday?

A I have seen you but I don't think we have met,
Q

My name i8 John Odam and I work for the Attorney

4196
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Ceneral's offfce end I am an Evaminer for the

Judicial Qualififcations Comm{ss{on. Are you a

former atste senator?

I refuse to anaver.

Well, T believe you sre so just out of resvect to

you I will refer to you as Senatnr Carrille.
Senator Camilln, who s ynur counsel advising

y~u today to take the Fifth Amendment?

I refuse to answer,

I« your counsel present in the courtroom with you

today”?

I mfuse to answer,

Is your counsel sitting beside you today?

I refuse to answer,

I notice that when you started taking the Fifth

Amendment today, you were readi{ng from a plece

nfmper, Who gave you the pfece of paper thet

had the Fifth Amendment written on ft?

I refuse to snawer,

Did Mr., Mitchell g¥e you the niece of naver?

I refuse to answer,

Is Mr. Mitchell your attorney in this case”?

I refuse to answer,

Have you been indicted by the Grand Jury in Duval

County?
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I refuse to answer.
Did Jude O. P, Carrillo have an nononent {n his
lant race for Diatrict Judge?
I refuse to answer,
Did he have an onnonent in the first race, the
firat time he ran for dAi{strict judge?
I refuse to answer.
MR, ODAM: Pass the witness,
MR, MITCHELL: No further ouestions,
Your Honor.
THE MASTER: Thank you, you may sten

down, Mr., Carrillo.
(Dlscusszfon off the record.)
THE MASTER: Who is nerxt?
(Discussion off the recnrd.)

THE MASTER: Well, now, we can use Mr.
Don Lee if that is agreeable with you, I
understand Mr, Abarca is in the hospital,

MR, FLUSCHE: That 1i{s correct, sir,

THE MASTER: With you being fluent in
Spanish, it seems to me that that fs a suffi-
cient check.

JUDGE CARRILLO: Yes, that {s fine, there

CHATHAM & ASSOCI;ATES
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is no nrablem, nc nroblem,

THE MASTER: Al11 right.
(Discusefon off the record.)

THE MASTER: Mr. Lee, have you ever
been an interoreter before?

MR, LEE: Only very small manner,

THE MASTER: Well, I want you to act
as interpreter for Mr, D. C. Chapa. Mr.
Chapa has a good working knowledpge with
English, I think, but he would nrefer and
is more comfortable in Svanish so when a
auestion is ssked, you translate it literally
and don't internret it, just translate it
because T know phrases are different in the
two languapes, but just do the best you can.

MR, LEE: Yes, sir,

THE MASTER: And then when Mr,., Chapa
answers, give his answer, For examnle, if
he should say, "I don't understand”, you don't
try to exnlain the auestinn to him, you say,
"1 don't understand.,"”

MR, LEE: Yes, sir.

THE MASTER: And then the lawyer tries

to clear uo the question,
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MR, LEE: Yes, sir.
THE MASTER : Now, let me get you to

raise your right hand,

(Whereunon Mr. Don Lee was sworn by the

Master tn act as the interpreter in this

S ¥ ... S

cause.)

THE MASTER: A1l right, ask Mr., Chapa

to rajse his rigtt hand and I will administer

te oath to him,

(Discussion off the record.)

<
AN

AN
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D, C. CHAPA,
having heen duly sworn, testified unon his oath as

follows, to-wit:

EXAMINATTION

BY MR, MITCHELL:

Q State your name for the record, please,

A D, C. Chapa,

0 Do you know O, P, Carrillo?

A I, with ali respect to thia Court, I am not going
to answer any auestions that are asked of me
because they might {ncriminate me. I clim this
right under the rights that I have under the
F1{fth Amendment of the Constitution of the United
States of America and Article 1, Section 10, of
the Constitution of the State of Texas,

MR, MITCHELL: Your Honor, may I reaquest
that rhis witness be permitted in the short-
hand rendition to invoke that orivilepe 1if
‘he cares to in answer to further auestions
by simnly --

THE MASTER: Yes, Mr, Lee, would you
translate this for me. Mr., Chapa, in the

future, you may simply say, "I respectfully

. CHATHAM & ASSOCIATES
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decline to answer", and that will be a suff{-l

cient statement fnvoking the Fifth Amendment

privilege.
(Discussion off the record.)

MR, MITCHELL: Thank you.
(By Mr. Mitchell:) Do you know -- Mr. Chana, do
you know Ramiro Carrilloe?
I respectfully decline to answer,
Do you knov Oscar Carrillo?
I resoectfﬁlly decline to answer,
Do you know Eloy Carrillo?
I resvectfully reauest to not answer the auestion.
Do you know D, H, or David Carrillo?
I respectfully reauest not tn answer the auestion.
Do you know Mr, Rudolfo Couline?
I reénectfuily reoues8t not to answer the auestion,
Dn you know the partners in the business known as
“arm and Ranch?
l espectfully reaquest not to answer.
Do you know the Benavides ~- the owner of the =--

MR, MITCHELL: Strike that,

Do you know the locatfon of the Benavides Imnlement

ard Hardware?

I respectfully decline to answer that,

CHATHAM & ASSOCIATES
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Were you the president of the Benavides
Independent School District, Mr. Chapa, at any
time from January of 1971 to date?
I respectfully request to decline to answer.
Were you a member of the board or an officer in
the Duval County Conservation and Reclamation
District in November, 19737
I respectfully request to decline to answer.

MR, MITCHELL: This concerns Roman

Number VI, Your Honor.

Did you conspire to wrongfully acquire monies --
did you conspire in November of 1973 to wrongfully
appropriate monies of the Duval County Water
Conservation and Reclamation District for the
benefit of your son 0. P, Carrillo?
I respectfully request to decline to answer.
Mr. Chapa, there has been testimony -- did you
conspire or agree with Rudolfo Couling to
recelve monies illegally from Duval County, the
water or school district at any time beginning in
1971 to date?
I respectfully request to decline to answer.
I will ask you -- did you conspire with Oscar or
0. P. or Ramiro or a combination of those persons

to receive money from the water or school district

CHATHAM & ASSOCIATES
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or Duval County or anyone else?
I respectfully request to decline the ansgwer.
Did you have an agreement with your son, Ramiro
Carrillo or anyone as regards the use for private
purposes of equipment belonging to Duval Gounty?
I respectfully request to decline to answer,
The same question as regards services. Did you
have an agreement with 0. P,, Ramiro or Oscar as
regards the use of the services of Duval County
personnel for private purposes?
I respectfully request to decline the answer.
Mr. Chapa, there is testimony as to checks paid
to you from Benavides Implement and Hardware. On
each and every check -~
MR. MITCHELL: I refer to E-192-1.
THE MASTER: Remember you are asking
questions through an interpreter.
MR. MITCHELL: Yes, strike that
question and I will start it over.
Did you have an agreement with Rudolfo
Couling as regards the unlawful appropriation
of money from Duval County or the water or
school district through Benavides Implement
and Hardware?

THE WITNESS: - I respectfully request to
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decline to answer.

Q (By Mr. Mitchell) Would that be your same answer
1{f I asked you the same question from January lst,
1971 to date?

A I resrectfully request to decline the answer.

MR. MITCHELL: I have no further

questions.

EXAMINATION

BY MR. ODAM:

Q Mr. Chapa, my name is John Odam. I am with the
attorney general's office and I am an examiner
for the Judicial Qualifications Commission. I
too would like to ask you a few questions.
Who is your attorney advising you today?
A I respectfully decline to answer the question.
Q Have you retained an attorney to represent you
here today?

A 1 respectfully decline to answer the question.

4405 |
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Is Mr. Mitchell your attorney?

I respectfully decline to answer the question.
Who gave you the piece of paper that has the
Fifth Amendment written on 1it?

I respectfully request to decline to answer the
question.

Mr, Mitchell has asked you a number of questions
about money from the Benavides Implement and
Hardware Store to you. If I were to ask you
questions about the same matters, would you
invoke your Fifth Amendment privilege?

I respectfully request to decline to answer the
question.

Are you aware of an arrangement whereby seven
hundred fifty dollars a month would be taken out
of the water district beginning in April, 19717
I respectfully request to decline to answer the
question.

Further assuming that the money was taken out,
that that money went to Benavides Implement and
Hardware and in turn you received some of that
money.

I respectfully request to decline to answer the
question.

llave you ever received money from the checking

|

%
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account of Ramiro -- from the checking account of
R. Cerrillo and Brothers?

1 respectfully request to decline to answer the
question.

MR. ODAM: Pass the witness.

MR. MITCHELL: No further questions.

THE MASTER: Thank you, Mr. Chapa, you
may step down.

MR. MITCHELL: Judge, may 1 make a
statement for the record?

1 probably have seen Mr. Chapa twice in
my lifetime.

THE MASTER: Yes, I know one time
becaise you introduced him to me at the
Ship Ahoy.

MR. MITCHELL: Yes, that i1s right, that
time and this morning. I have not had any
convergsation with the gentleman as regards
this case or any other case, nor have 1 been
retained or employed by him in this matter
or any other matter.

Likewise, as regards the witness Oscar
Carrillo, I met him in connection with
another case; have not seen or talked to

him in perhaps ninety or one hundred twenty
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days; have not been retained by him in this

matter and in this connection and as a

morning, I have had no conversation with him
in regard to this case.

1 feel compelled, because of the nature
of this type of proceeding, to make this
statement to the Court,

MR. ODAM: I wonder if I might ask, it
would save me -- I would ask the same questio
about Jose Saenz, Ramiro Carrillo, Rogelio
Guajardo, Roberto and Tomas Elizondo.

MR. MITCHELL: In connection with
Rogelio Guajardo, I was employed by him
three to five months ago, however, I have
not been able to do a good job in that case.
He enployed me to defend him in connection
with a criminal case in Duval County. I
have not been employed as regards him here.

The same 18 true as regards Jose Saenz,
I have been employed by him in a criminal
case, but I have no connection with him in
this case as being employed.

This 1is also true with Ramiro Carrillo.

I have been employed by him in the past and
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have withdrawn from that representation and
I have no fepresentation with him in this
matter,

In one civil matter, I have filed an
answer, however, for him in another matter.

Who else, John?

MR. ODAM: [. H., Carrillo.

MR. MITCHELL: No, I barely know him.

MR. ODAM: Tomas and Roberto Elizondo.

MR, MITCHELL: No, I have consulted
with ﬁhem, because they were used as witnesse
in this proceeding and I have not, however,
been employed nor did I prepare -- I think
Mr. Odam asked and I don't have an obligation
to meke this statement, but I do want to
make it. The question as regards my arming
thes.: gentlemen with their Fifth Amendment
rights, I have no knowledge of that, but I
am going to speak loudest and longeat for
anybody to do just that up and down the
highway, but I think I should make that
statement to the record.

Actually, it has been communicated to
me that Mr., Chito Davila represented the

gentlemen here yesterday. I had known that
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and that was communicated to me by him. He

had a commitment and could not be here, but

was their attorney.

\
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THE MASTER: Who is your next witness?

MR, MITCHELL: Let's see, I have D, H,
Carrilloe.

THE MASTER: You will need Mr. Lee no
further?

MR, MITCHELL: That is right, Your
Honor.

THE MASTER: I anpreciate your help,
Mr, Lee.

(Discursion off the record.)

THE MASTER: Mister Carrillo, raise

your right hand please,
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D, H, CARRILLO,
called as a witness, having been duly sworn upon his

oath testified as follows, to-wit:

EXAMINATION

BY MR, MITCHELL:

Q State your name, please, sir.

A David H, Carrillo.
Q Do you know O. P, Carrillo?
A I respectfully decline and refuse to answer the

questions put to me by the Commission on the
ﬁround; that the answers might tend to incriminate
me. I claim this right under the pronvisions of
the Fifth Amendment of the Constitution of the
United States and Article 1, Section 10, of .the
Constitution of Tewas,
THE MASTER: In the future, Mister
Carrillo, you may simnly say, " I respectfully
decline to answer", and we all agree that
that includes the entire statement.
Q ﬁid you understand that, Mister Carrillo, that
you don't have to repeét the entire --
A Yes, sir,

Q I ask you the same question, do you know Ramiro
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Carrillo?

I respectfully decline to answer.

Do you know Oscar Carrillo?

I respectfully decline to answer.

Do you know Eloy Carrillo?

I decl ne to answer.

Do you know D. C, Chana?

I decl ne to answer,

Do you know Mr. Rudelfo Couling?

I decline to answer, sir,.

Do you knowrthe Benavides Implement and Hardware
that had a business there in Benavides, Texas?

I decline to answer,

Do you know Rudolfo Couling?

I decline tn answer the question,

Do you know Rudy Couling?

I decline to answer,

Do you know the Farm and Ranch Supoly Store?

I respectfully decline to answer, sir,

Mister, Carrilleo, 1 am going to ask you some
auestions as repards checks that are in evidence
in the form of E~192-1 specffically, and I will
ask you did ynu receive from the Benavides Imple-
ment and Hardware a check in the amount of five

hundred dollars?
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MR, MITCHFLL: Which for the record,
Your Honor, is identified here as E-188-17--

On the 15th day of July, 19717
I resnectfullv decline tn answer, sir,
T #4111 ask you the same auestion as regards the
re ‘eiot nf a check fn the amoun' of five hundred
dollars on the ?2nd dayv of Sentember, 1971, beling
check number 168 from the Benavides Imnlement and
Mardware nayable o D. H, Carrillin?
T decline to answer,
I will ask you whether or nnt ynu received on
nr ahout the 12th day nf November, 1971, a check
in the amount of five hundred dollars being check
number 207 from the Benavides Implement and Hard-
wace nayable to you?

MR, MITCHELL: And, Y»rur Honor, for the

record that is E-18R-41,

Did you receive such a check from Mr. Couline,
Mr. Carrilln?
I decline to answer, sir,
I will ask ynu whether or not on or ahbout the
17th day of December, 1971, by check number 7273
in the amount of ffve hundred doallars, Benavides
Imn1emenf and Hardware, myable to you, you

received the amount of five hundred dollxs from
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Benavides "mnlement and Hardware?
T resnectfi1ly decline to answer.
[ vl ask you the same auestion as regards check
number 236 Jated ahnut the lath day of January,
1977 from Benavides Imnlement and Hardware

nayahle to D. H, Carrfllo, did you receive five
hundred dollars from Mr. Rudolfo Couling in behalf
of the Benavides Implement sand Hardware, Mr.
Carrillo?
I decline te answer,
I will ask ynu the same auestinn as regards check
number 257 3n the amount of five hundred dollars
on or about the 18th day of February, 1972, did
vou receive that check from the Benavides Imnlement
and Hardwvare?
I respectfully decline to answer, sir.
I'11 ask you the same auestion as resards to a
check in the amount of a thousand dollars on or
about the 20th day of March, 1972,

MR, MITCHELL: That being check number

E-~-188-87 in this reenrd, Ynur Honer,

And »neing check number ?71, did you receive that
check for a thousand dcllars from Benavides Imnle-
ment and Hardware?

I decline to answer,
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I will ask you without going svecffically into
each and every {tem, did you receive any checks
thereafter from Benavides Implement and Hardware,
Mr. Carrillo?

I decline to answer,

Mr. Carrfllo, did you have an agreement or an
urderstand with Oscar Carrillo and/or Ramiro
Carrille and/or O, P, Carrillo and/or Rudolfo
Crulins a8 regards the taking of sums illegally
and unlawfully belonging to the water district,
the county or the schonl district through the
yehfcle of the Benavides Implement and Hardware?

I decline to answer,

Dfd you either individually or in conspiracy with
or a combination with or in concert with Oscar
Carrillo, Ramiro Carrille, 0. P, Carrillo, D, C,
Chava, Rudnlfo Caling, undertake to use equin-
ment belonging to the water district, Duval
County or the school district for oersonal pur-
poses?

I decline to answer.

I will ask you the same auestions as regards ser-
vices, that is, did you individually or in con-
spiracy with Mr, D, C, Chapa, Mr. Oscar Carrillo,

Mr. Ramiro Carrillo, Mr. O. P, Carrillo or Mr.
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Rudolfn Couling or any other nersons, wrongfully
appronriate services for your own personal use
or for the vnersonal use of ccher nerons from the
water dfstriet, Duval County, or the school dis-
trict?

A I decline tn mnswer,.

MR, MITCHELL: No further cuestions.

- e e e ame e .

BY MR, ODAM:

Q My, Csrrillo, my name is John Odam and I work
for the Attorney General's office and I am here
today as an Examiner for the Judicial Quatlfica-
tions Commission. I, too, would like to ask you
a few questions.

Could you state whether or not in view of
Mr., Mitchell's auestions in 1971 you received
a total of two thnusand five hundred dollars from
the Benavides Imnlement and Hardware?

A I resvectfully decline to answer.

Q Will you please state whether or not in 1972 you
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recefved a tota)l nf six thousand five hundred
dollars from the Renavides Imnlement and Hardware?
I resnectfully refuse to answer.

What is ~- what was your vosition with respect

to the water district in 19717

I dec'ire tn answer the auestion, sir,

Do you krow of the arrangement whereby seven hun-
dred and fifty dollars was taken out of thewter
district each month for & perfod of time and from
that vou recefved five hundred dollars on a
monthly bas{s?

I resvectfully decline to ansver,

Do you know of the arrangement whereby the other
two hundred and fifty dollars of that seven hun-
dred and fifty dollars went to R, Csrrillo and
Brothers? .

I resvectfully decline to answer,

Have you teen indicted by the Duval County Grand
Jury?

I resvectfully decline to answer.

Who represents you here tonday?

I decline to answer,

Is ynur attorney nresent with you today?

I decline tn snswer.

Have you been advised by counsel to take the Fifth
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Amendment today?
I decline tn answer that, sir,
T helieve Mr. Mitchell asked vou this auection,
dn you know Mr. Rudnlfo Cading?
I decline t~ answer, sir,
Do you have any knowledpe of the arrangement
wherebv money was traken from the water district
and i{n rurn vyou received 2 nortinn of that money
through Benavides Imnlement and Hardware?
I decline to answer, sir,
Did you ever rent anvy eauinment to Benavides
Imnlement and Hardware?
I decline to answer that auestinn, sfr.
Do ynu know whether ar notr any equinment was
ever rented to Benavides Imnlement and Hardware?
I decl1ine tn answer, sir,
Dn you know whether nr not Judege O, P, Carrillo
hac any equinment that was rented to Benavides
Imolement and Hardware?
I decline to answer, sir,

MR, ODAM: Pass the witness.

MR, MITCHELL: Nop further auestinns,

Judge Meyers.
THE MASTER: You may step down, thank

you.
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MR, MTTCHELL: We call Tomas Elizondo,
please, Judege Meyers.

THE MASTER: Al1l right, he has heen
previnusly sworn,

Mr. Elizondo, you were here some weeks
aco and were swnrn, were you not?

MR, ELIZONDO: Yes, sir.

THE MASTER: You are reminded you are

ati11 under oath and you may have a seat.

CHATHAM & ASSOCIATES

COURY REPORTERS
717 ANTELOPE « GUARANTY BANK PLAZA
CORPUS CHRISTI, TEXAS 78401




4421

10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

19

21

24

TOMAS ELIZONDO,

called as a witness, having been nreviously sworn,

testified upor hfg cath as followe, to-wit:

EXAMINATTION

BY MR, MITCHELL:

o] >

fo]

State vour name for the record.
Tomas Elizondo.
Trmas Elizondo?
Fight,
Mr. Elizondo, I will ask you do you know 0. P.
Carrillo?
T respectfully decline and refuse tn answer the
auestions put to me on the grounds that the
answers might tend to incriminate me. I clafm
this rieht under the orovisfons nf the Fifth
Amendment of the Constitutfon of the United States
and Article 1, Section 10, of the Texas Constitu-
tion.
MR, MITCHELL: Your Honor, may we have
the same understanding with this witness
to obviate the necessity nf having him reoeaé
the entire claim?

THE MASTER: Yes, Mr. Elizondo, in the
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future all you have to say is, "I resmectfuly
decline to answer”, and that will be under-
atood by all tn include the full statement
vou just made,.

A1l right.

Do you know Mr, D, C, Chapa?

Decline to answer,

Do you know Mr, Oscar Carrillon?

I decline :-o answer,

Do you know Mr, Ramiro Carrillo?

I decline t6 answer.

Do you know Roberto Elizondo?

I decline to answer,

Do you know Rogelin Guajardo”?

I decline tn answer.

Eloy Carrilln?

I decline to answer.

David Carrillo?

I decline to answer,

Jose Saenz?

I decline to answer,.

MR, MITCHELL: This ruestion, Ynur

Honor, is ovut to the witness in connection
witﬁ Roman VI,

I ask you, Mr. --
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MR, ODAM: Pardon me, I would object
to questions put to this witness on Roman VI
because it has both been examined and cross-
examined by Judge Carrillo and the Examiners
and, therefore, I would object on the grounds
of relevancy as not relative to the sur
rebuttal at which stage we are in this pro-
ceedings, Your Honor. Both the Examiner and
Judge Carrillo have rested and this would
be repetitious of other matters.

MR, MITCHELL: 1I think he is correct,

THE MASTER: I think nerhans he is.

MR, MITCHELL: I have bem reminded by
my client that I have questioned him and I
withdraw the question.

THE MASTER: A1l right. Go ahead.

(By Mr., Mitchell:) Do you know Rudolfo Couling?
I decline to answer,

Do you know the Benavides Implement and Hardware?
I decline to answer.

Do you know the Farm and Ranch Supnoly?

I decline to answer,

Did you have any understanding or agreement with
either D. C. Chapa or O, P, Carrillo or Oscar

Carrillo or Ramiro Carrillo or Rogelio Gua jardo
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to anornpriate monies belonging to Duval County,
the water district or the school! distriect, Mr.
Flizondo?

I decline tn answer.

Did you have any understanding or agreement or
did you enter into a consniracy with D, C, Chapa,
0, P, ‘arrillo, Oscar Carrillo, Ramiro Carrillo,
David Carrillo, Eloy Carrillo, er Jose Saenz for

the appropriation of services belonging to Duval

County, the water district or the schnol district?

I decline --

MR. ODAM: Before the witness gives his
answver, I obfject on the grounds of relevancy
to the case put on by the Examiner: at no
time during nur case was Tomas Elizondo ever
mentioned Iin connection with these other
gentlsmen and at no noint on E~-192 does his
name appesar as a payee,

Therefore, it 18 irrelevant to the case

thus far out on, it would make nn more differ-

ence -- there has not been any allegations
that if we nut on one of the secretaries in
here to ask her the same auestions., I say

it is irrelevant to nur case thus far,

MR, MITCHELL: The reason for this case,

44a474

——— . — . e e — e _——
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‘say that these were 211 of the checks and

Your Honor, I believe Mr. Odam's observations
are on their face valid, but for one thing,
as Mr., Couling, in answer to a question I

put to him on several occasions, never would

then he said there might be some more out of -
I just want to find out if this man knows
any more about them other than -~

MR, ODAM: Well, I -~ this might not
satisfy you on that, but the clarification
Mr., Couling stated the E-192 was an attempt
to obtain every original copy of every check,
every original check plus every xeroxed copy
through Mr, Karl Williams' testimony to
totally reoroduce the entire bank account
and to the extent that this stands for that
nurpose, it is there, and I think that Mr,
Coulineg testified somewhere along those
lines.

A11 I am saying 18 I don't think it is
relevant to go into further checks based on
even the auestion vosed tn Mr., Couling. It
would unduly burden this record,

THE MASTER: Not in view of the answer,

I overrule the objection.
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MR, MITCRELL: Has the witness answered”
THE MASTER: No, he has not, !
MR, MITCHELL: May he answer, Your
Honor?
I decline to answer,
THE MASTER: His answer was -- go ahead
ard answer the question.
I decline to answer,

MR, MITCHELL: No further aquestions.
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\ BY MR, ODAM:

EXAMINATION

4427 |
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My name is John Odam and I saw you here several

.weeks ago when you testified before. I would

also like to ask you a few questions.

Who is your attorney representing you here
today?
I decline to answer.
Who is the attorney that advised you to take the
Fifth Amendment when you testified before?
I decline to answer.
Is your attorney present in the courtroom today?
I decline to answer.
Who gave you the slip of paper off of which you
read the Fifth Amendment privilege?

I decline to answer.

Did you ever -- strike that.

How much money did you receive from the
water district through Benavides Implement and
Hardware?

I decline to answer,
How much money did you receive from the school

district that was funneled to you through the
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Benavides Implement and Hardware?
I decline to answer.
How much did you receive through the water
district?
I decline to answer.
What type of arrangements did you have with
Mr, Couling to get money from these three
entities?
I decline to answer.
MR. ODAM: I pass the witness.
MR. MITCHELL: No further questions.
THE MASTER: You may step down.
MR, MITCHELL: We will call Roberto
Elizondo.
THE MASTER: Mr. Elizondo, you were
sworn before, were you not?

ROBERTO ELIZONDO: Yes, sir.

THE MASTER: You are reminded that you

are still under oath in this proceeding

today.
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ROBERTO ELIZONDO,

recalled as a witness, having been previously sworn,

testi“ie’ as follows, to-wit:

EXAMINATION

BY MR, MITCHELL:

2

o0 P

Your name, please, sir.

Roberto Elizondo.

D you know Mr. D. . Chapa?

I refuse to answer the question on the grounds
that the answer might tend to incriminate me. I
clgim this right under the provisions of the
Fifth Amendment to the Constitution of the Unitec
States and Article 1, Section 10 of the
-Constitution of the State of Texas.

THE MASTER: In the future, you can
simply say "I respectfully decline to answer,
and that will be agreeable with all parties,

MR. MITCHELL: Thank you, Judge Meyers.

(By Mr. Mitchell) Do you know 0. P. Carrillo?
I respectfully decline to answer.
Dc you know Oscar Carrillo?

I resrectfully decline to answer.

e e - S +
|
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_4630
Do you know Ramiro Carrillo? !
I respectfully decline to answer. ‘
Yo you know Rogelio Guajardo? 1
1 respectfully decline to answer.
Do you know Jose Saenz?
1 respectfully decline to answer.
Do you know Rudolfo Couling?
I respectfully decline to answer.
Benavides Implement and Hardware?
1 respectfully decline to answer.
Do you know the business of the Farm and Ranch
Store?
I respectfully decline to answer.
Did you receive monies from the Benavides
Implement and Hardware account from 4-16-71
through and including 12-31-74, Mr. Elizondo?
I respectfully decline to answer.
Did you have an understanding or agreement with
Mr. Couling or Rudolfe Couling or D. C. Chapa as
regards wrongfully appropriating monies from
the Duval County Water District or School
District or Duval County through the vehicle
Benavides Implement and Hardware?
I respectfully decline to answer,

Did you have an agreement with anyone as regards
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services of individuals from the water district T

or school district or Duval County?

I decline to answer.
MR. MITCHELL: Pass the witness.
EXAMINATION —
BY MR. ODAM;
Q Mr., Elizondo, my name is John Odam. I believe
you were not examined by me earlier, but by
Mr. Flusche before. 1 would like to ask you a
few questions.

When you were here before and you testified
at that time, and as the record indicates, you
invoked, as you have a right to invoke, the
Fifth Amendment privilege at that time. Who
was your attorney?

A I decline to answer.
Was Arthur Mitchell your attorney?
A 1 decline to answer.
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At the time you are here today, who is your

attorney?

—

I decline to answer.
Have you retained counsel to advise you today?
I respectfully decline to answer.
Has an attorney given you the sheet of paper
that has the Fifth Amendment privilege written
on it?
I respectfully decline to answer.
Are you acquainted with Judge 0. P. Carrillo?
I respectfully decline to answer,.
Are you a court reporter for Judge 0. P. Carrillo?
I respectfully decline to answer.
How long have you been a court reporter?
1 déclina to answer.
MR. ODAM: Pass the witness.
MR. MITCHELL: No further questions.
THE MASTER: You may step down.
MR, MITCHELL: Your Honor, we have no
further witnesses or testimony. 1 do have
a motion,or petition would be the proper
denomination of the document, that I would
like to call to the attention of the Master
and with the Master's permission, I would

like to read off the petition and its
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relevancy and file it with the proper
repository for such filing.

THE MASTER: Well, deliver it to me and |
I will deliver it to Mr. Pipkin, who will be
its custodian, but I see no point in reading
it.

MR. MITCHELL: All right, sir.

THE MASTER: Do you want to recess in
order to get the answers of the witnesses
this morning attached to those motions?

MR, MITCHELL: Yes, I have the
petitions and attached to them are the
extracts from the teétimony produced at our
request by the court reporter, along with an
order we would like to deliver to the Master,

THE MASTER: That is of the witnesses
yesterday?

MR, MITCHELL: Yes, that is true.

I have today the petition prepared
for the fbllowing, Tomas Elizondo, Roberto
Elizondo -- ,

THE MASTER: But you don't want to file
them yet, do you? Don't you want to attach
the excerpts of their testimony?

MR. MITCHELL: Yes, but I wanted to make
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a complete rundown.

THE MASTER: All right.

MR. MITCHELL: I have the petitions of
Tomas and Roberto Elizondo, David H.
Carrillo, D. C., Chapa, Oscar Carrillo, Sr.;
I do not have the transcriptions of that
teétimony as the Court has observed, and I
would like to have a recess to have the
reporter transcribe those and I will attach
those to each petition and denominate it to
and attach it to the petition.

I have in addition, Ramiro Carrillo,
Jose Saenz, and should have Rogelio Guéjardo
which I have the testimony of, Your Honor,
and I deliver the original of that testimony
to the Court, that beginning at Page 4297
through and including 4327, along with a
prototype of an order on each and every
petition,

I would like to have permission to
withdraw these petitions and duplicate them
and give a copy to Mr., Odam. I don't have
an original at this point.

Perhaps at that time the reporter can

deliver the transcripts we have taken this
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mnorning of the witnesses.

MR. ODAM: Your Honor, as Mr. Mitchell
indicated, he just got these from
Mr. Chatham and 1 am not being critical, but
with regard to the petitions, are those to
be filed in district court and a proposed
order to be entered?

MR. MITCHELL: I have a solution to all
of this, |

I suggest you do withdraw them at this
time, get them reproduced and deliver them
to counsel. I take it they are all the same
form and then let's meet back -- you won't
have the testimony of these last one, two,
three, four, five witnesses for a while, so
let's be in recess until that is available
to vou anc then come back and take that up.

I do urge you to get the attachments to
the motions that you do have available and
make the copies during this recess.

We will be in recess,

MR, MITCHELL: May we have the same rule
as regards excusing the witnesses and calling
ther: on an hourly notice, just in case that

it becomes necegsary to have them as
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witnesses, so I can get them on a phone in

a matter of three or four hours and have

them back here?
THE MASTER: Well, let's see, we have

got -- does this need to be on the record,

Mr. Mitchell?
MR. MITCEBELL: No.
THE MASTER: You are excused, Mr. Vernon

So you can start dictating the testimony.

(Whereupon, at the hour of 9:30 a.m.

a racess was taken,)

|
|
A

»
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‘8even, eight of them, if I count correctly.

THE MASTER: Mr. Mitchell, do you
wigh to state -- make & statement
concerning these petitions now filed and

there are one, two, three, four, five, six,

MR, MITCHELL: Yes, sir.

Judge, 1 request a joinder in the
pet: .tion by the attorney for the Examiner,
You': ‘Honor, and 8o that the matter can be
exp:dited, I have checked the California
sta:utes and there is no comparable section
under the Califorﬁia statute as compared to
the Texas statute and I don't have any cases
in my file on the Judicial Qualifications
Commission statute at all,

The right gseems to be dlearcut, because
throughout the proceeding, we have had 5966a,
Sections 8 and 14, and with that brief
statement, I believe we have shown a right.

I might state this, There is no
provision of the statute which authorizes
a filing of a petition as done here, but
there is ample room in the statute for me to
make the request,

THE MASTER: Irrespective, the rules
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-court to compel these witnesses to testify.

of the Supreme Court indicate this is to
he tried s a civil case. You called it a
petition and I am calling it a motion.

You are asking me to petition a district

Let me ask your position. 1Is it your
rosition -- what is your position with
respect to my discretion? |

‘MR. MITCHELL: Of course, the statute,
Section 14 uses the permissive "may" is
permissive as versus must, "Any person
refusing to testify on the grounds of
incrimination may be required to testify."

Under Section 8, of his proper claim of
his proper claim of privilege, and I think
it is permissive, and I think the Court is
wall aware, having had experience in
Judicial discretion, that is not unfettered.

THE MASTER: There.is no question about
that. I am inclined to think it is
discretionary and it can be abused, however,

MR. MITCHELL: 1 believe that is righn
and the factors we can consider at this
termination in favor of the petition would

d:al with the basic objects sought to be
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accomplished by the testimony or requiring 1
these witnesses to testify. The acquisition !
has been made, or 1 called it acquisition, |
but the specification has been made, but I
prefer acquisition, in Exhibit 192-1, as
regards some character of -- strike that. |

My basic problem has been with this :
case all along that number one, within the
formal notice of hearing, and specifically
now, 1 am referring to those dealing with
Roman VII, VIII, IX and X, those are direct
allegations that Judge Carrillo wrongfully
appropriated sums of money. There is no
proof he appropristed one thousand eight
dollars or one thousand eighteen dollars.

The ixaminer has relied on some
character of relatiomship between the man
who really appropriated the money, which
is Mr. Couling. It has been tried for a
month now and there is no need to review
that.

Finally, 191-1 through 191-12 and the
accompanying testimony, which indicates to
me still another way he is seeking to

establish the ultimate truth of Romans VIII
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‘believe anyone would believe that. His

through XII, so that we have actually --
his case is in trouble, because he has had
a difficult time in proving his partnershiyp

relationship with Mr. Couling. I don't

ox is in the ditch on that score.

His ox is in the ditch also on the
conspiracy. I don't believe anyone is going
to believe there was a conspiracy as regards
the sums set out in Romans VIII through
XII involving Judge Carrillo. There are
several reasons, no avidence and 1nsuffic1en4
evidence, Your Honor, and it becomes
critical, in my opinion, to negate further
the inferences that might be left by E-192
and the coliateral testimony that there is
s5till no connection between those sums
shown by E-192-1 and 7, 8, 9, 10, 11 and 12,

I would like to have that opportunity
by these witnesses to show without a doubt,
and once I do that, I don't think there 1s
anything in this case to justify the censure
of Judge Carrillo. 1f there is some doubt,
and 1f there is, I would like to resolve it.

1 would 1like to call the pecple listed in‘
that exhibit and heaxr the deal
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THE MASTFR: A1t rfght, Mr, Odsm,

MR, ODAM: I jotted down eame notes,
and could T use this nodium to nut my notes
on?

THE MASTER: Certainly.

MR, ODAM: I do not ntend to make a
closineg areumert on the case, and will not
dn en and »i11 not sneak tn what the nroof
has been nr not been and 1imit myself simnty
whether or not the Master chould file a neti-
tion in dietrict court,.

It seems to me, and we have discusced
this yesterday and befnre, ‘t fe 3 scenario
nn the witnesses we are faced with that 1is
something “ike this: Firgt of all., the
witness ¥s gubnoenaed and has heen subpnoenaed
and they cvyme ‘n and they refuse tn testify
nn the groinds that the testimony might tend
to inerim!iate them,

Then. we move ton the next sten, that is,
that the Master may, and underline the word
may, petitfion for an order comnellineg. We
would urge and imnlore as I wil1l state later
on that the Master not netitinn and that the

diseretion that be exercfesed, he exercired in
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cuich & manrer as ant tn nmetition far this
cestimonv sand in fact =711 urer as T will
arcue in 8 mrment., Aand ta sn netftinn will
he an abuer nf the discretion #f the Master
were tn netition at th's nofnt,

A third eten would be to aceume that
the netitinn were filed w'th the district
court and then we wnuld go unctairs to the
district conurt as the statute savs and there
would be a2 hearineg, and it annears from the
cstatute that it might nnscgibly he mandatory,
accuming that the subnnenmas were repularly
igsued, that there would be an order comnell-
ine testimoly and in effect the district
court will he granting ‘mmunity,

Therefore, I think we are at a very
crucial eten because 1f {t vere mandatory
upstairs, 't wnrld be pranted. we are at the
dicecretinnary stage right now n determining
vhether or not these eight men Are rranted
{mmunity,

Thus, the discretioan in the Master as
te whether or not the netition fs filed is
very, very c¢ructal and ¥t s rea11§ not at

the siace, rerhans, uncta’ires in the distriet

\
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court, but st e at thie etage that we must
e¥amine the record and wvhether nr not it
should he errereised in such 8 mgnner as to
comnel the taking nf the testimony.

Let me evyamine very briefly the reasons
why it annears to me that the netition should
nnt be filed and there are at least siy
reasons that T have counted,

Number one, and I alluded tn it earlier.
that is the ‘nability tn ‘mneach on a
collateral matter,

Number two, it was nur nosition that
Judge Carrf11no has no standine tn seek fmmunity
for these witnesses,

Number three, Judege Cerrillo is not
being denfed the right nf cnanfrontation under
the Siyth Amendment.

Numher four, there has heen no showing
as to what the testimony would bhe if these
witnes<es were to testify,

THE MASTER: But now that is -- that
is not sound, Mr, Odam, s it? How can he
show vhat the test‘mony wnuld be when the
witnesces will not ‘ndicate what it would be.

MR. ODAM: Well, Your Honor, I do not
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have authority for this nronesition but it
would avnear to me that on » Fifth Amendment
case such As we have here, that in this
narticular -- and apain, we are dealing with
a very unucual nroaceeding,

THE MASTER : Yes, sir,

MR, ODAM: That withnut waiving the
Fifth Amendment right, thatr very nossibly
these eight men, without waiving that right,
could testfify as tn what the facts would be
and, therefore haw a chnwing as to what it
would he,

Acain, that would be extraordinary, but
again we are faced with a very extraordinary
nroceedine, therefore, of a showineg of what
that testimony would be, That has not been
done or even attemnted and that would be »
nossible way. But apain, that would only be
one of at least six reasons that I will men-
tion,

THE MASTER: A1l rieht,

MR, ODAM: Numher five, I think that the
Court must consider the balancing of the

benefit of this testimnny apainst the grant

of immunity,

—_—
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And finally, number =iy, tn netitinn
a digtriect cnurt would be fatal tn any vossihl
criminal orocecution. either ctate nr federal,
while tn decline to netition wnuld not be
fatal to Judee Carrilln because the rules nf
Texas Sunreme Court that have been nromulgated
nrovide for additional testimony being receive
at a Tater time,

First of 811, I will not dwell in 1light

of the Court's comments this moarnine, on the
collateral matter, I eimnly will restate
the rule tn be in Texas it is cEr as we
know that » witness may not be imoeached
with the teetimony sought tn be contradicted,
that is cnllateral to the issue being tried,
The issue bheine tried will not -- let me
cite them s‘nce we are nn the record, for
that propogitton, Merrifield versus Seyfert,
which is at 408 Southwestern Second, 558,
Dallas Cnurt of Civil Avneals case, 556.
I do not have the writ histnry, it ‘s dis-
cussed at vape 562, Aleso, there are cases
cited at vege 562,

I also refer the Court to McRay --

excuse me, to McCormick and Ray, Volume 1,

|
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Section 682 and Section 690 at naces 526

and 5135,

Alsn, refer to the Texas General
Indemnity case versus Hicks, which is found
at page =-- at 472 Southwestern Second, vage
547, which e a Tyler conurt c*vil anveals
case, 19771,

Finally, Hanover Insurance Comvany
versus Johnson, at 297 Southwestern Second,
vage 904, it is a Waco court of civil
aoveals case where Judgpe F£ank Wilson wrote
the ovoinion,

Also, citineg cmses there at nage 906 --

MR, MITCHELL: Pardon me, may I ack
him a8 auestion? Are you euoting these for
the issue that you cannot imneach on a
cnllateral matter?

MR, ODAM: Yes,

MR, MITCHELL: I wi11l concede that,

MR, ODAM: Again, simoly for the benefit
of this record, I want to cite thoece cases.

MR, MITCHELL: That ies a8 noint of law,
Judre, but it is not anoronriate,

THE MASTER: Your concession is simnly

tha- that is the law in Texas?
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MR, MITCHELL: That fe the rule, yes, ‘
MR, ODAM: TIn the cases cited there It \
states that for determinine whether 1mneacmenti
evidence relates tn a collateral matter so

Aas to justify it's evclucsinn, the test is
whether nr not the nartiec <eeking to intro-
duce 1t would be entftled tn prove it is @
oart of his own case.

And this natticular case., Judge Carrillo
anoarently is seeking to ‘mneach the credi-
bility of Mr. Couling reparding his statements
concerning the witnesses Ramirn Carrillo,
Rnpgelio Guajardo, D. C., Chana, D. H, Carrilio,
smong others, This testimony fs clearly
collateral to the fssues in this case involv~
ineg Judge Carrilln,

Apnlying the test thatJudge Wilson
discusses in the Hanover case would be as
follows: Certainly Judge Carrilleo would not
have been entftled back on the case in chief
or even on defense to have called those wit-
nesses as his own witnesses. Thus, clearly

the testimony that s cought, 1f {t were

not for the nrivilege invoked, wonuld be

irrelevant, immaterial and therefore that
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tect 'mony ‘teelf mna T stated thie morning
waul.l he ‘nadmigcihle. thus, since the testi-
mony s ‘nadmissaihle, the Master ashould not
reek to camne! itnadmisa‘ble tectimony.

Secnnd, 2nd while not intendine to
vwafve that first naint, fe the inability to
imneach. The Examiners cntend that Judge
Carr:117n has nn standine tn seek immunity for

those memhere Af his family and these

emnloyees., The Evaminers cannnt stress what
a serinus fcsue {t s that faces the Master.

Thus far, it has been the Master's
functfon tn hear and tn make -- correction,
tn hear the evidence snd tn make findings

nf fact at snome noint 1ater nn, These find-

inge of fact po tn the Judicial 0ua11f{cnt*on9{
Commiseinan., This has been » very. very lony
hearing, twenty-eight daye of testimony,
a atudy nf nver four thonusand nages of written
testimony ntus examinatfon nf at Yeast a
thousand napges of dncumentation,

It ts nnt the Master'e function to
determ'ne pullt or innncence, not tn determine

whether the action -- what actfan, if any,

should be taken, with Judge Carrililo. As a
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mactter nf fact. it ix nnt even the functinn
af the Judicia) QuaMficatinns Comminrfnn tn
ultimately make the dectsinn, It fr nnt
thelir responneihilfty, ‘r may and I atreas

1t may he ultimately un te nur Trrvas Sunreme
Caurt tn coneider the evidence and make
these deciafonns,

But what task daes Judge Carrfllo wish
the Master tn nerform? He, {n effect, wante
the Maater to make hic family and tn make
his frfends ‘mmune from any and 211 criminal
nrosecution that may arfsr nut nf the matters
that were rafaed on rebuttal, There ¢a
authority for the nronosition that ‘mmunity
1a for the henefit nf the ororecution and
nnt for the defendant,

I refer the Court tn Carous Juris
Secundum nn witnessex, sectfon 429, alsn
the case of Unfted States versus Barrigan,
which ‘s found at 428 Federal Secnnd, nage
171, 1972, %*rd Clrcuit Case,

Also, the case of Unfted States versur
Saith at 476 Fed Second, vapre 787, Fifth
Circuft Case.

On an fdentfical noint, nur own Teyas
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Court nf Criminal Anneals stated in the case
nf Ross versus State, vhich s found at

486 Southwest Secnnd. nage 127 1972 case,
that the trial court could nnt, as was
argued ‘n that case by the annelants, the
trial corurt could nnt have sranted immunity
without the joinder ~f the <tate,

Alsn, stating there, Wallace versus
State 145 Texas Criminal Renonrts, nagers 675,
9150 170, Southwestern Secnnd, nage 762 at
nresent under nur Tewxas Code of Crimina?
Procedure in Tevas, a cnurt cannot dismise
a case without the apgreement of the nrosecu-
tion. Here we have no aegreement with
resvect to these witnessec, and in fact
very snecific nbjectinn by the Evaminers.

Furthermore, the Master wonuld be in
effect diemissing crfminal cases without
the ininder nf the anpnrnoriaste district
attorney or the United States attorney.

I doubt that Judege Carrillo could even
find a carce that {c renorted where a defen-
dent has snught and obtatnrd immunity fnr

witnescses who he has called ‘n hie awn

behalf., Aes a matter of fact, the cacse of
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State versus Huff, which is a civil case
found at 491 Southwest Second, nage ?16,

an Amarilln court of civil anneals cace in
1971, states fn that cas~ that the ~- where
there was nn ininder by the nronsecuting attor-
ney, the Court could not grant immunity,

It <tates, and I aunte, "{t i3 elemen-
tary that only the nrnsecuting attorney and
the Court can erant immunity from criminal
nrosecutfon."” No immunity was granted ton
the defendants in this csse,

Not only do we =ay that such is the
cstate of the 1aw generally with regard to
the grant of {mmunity but mnre {mnortantly,
we would sav that is the Vaw with resnect
to judicial aualification matters in Tera%.
We submit that the dfscretfonary right of
the Master to netition » dfstrict court can
only be invoked with the Evaminers have
called witnesses and those witnesses haw
taken the F{fth Amendment because Examiners --
where the Examiners have reauested a netition
be filed, certatnly n this case, as well as
a1l other caces, the Evaminers are in =a

better nneition because of thefr relation to
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other state and federmal gnvernmental agen-
cies, to know whether *mmuntfy should or
should nnt be granted, rather than the judge
in auestion,

Now, #f Mr, Mitchell. or whoever reonre-
sents these men, has reached some agreemmt
with the anoronriate =tate district attorney
in Duval County, Mr., Arnulfo Guerra, or ha-c
reached some agreement with the Attorney
General's =staff, or has reached some agree-
ment with the Internal Revenue Service, or
with the United States Attorney., I would
certainly like to know about 1t, and I
assume that that has not been done.

My wnaint is, Your Honor, that immunity
from nnssfble state and federal crimfnélA
nrosecution is a mnest imnnrtant and most
serious errnr that we have in our sufver o*
lepal orocedure. We also know what has been

sai{d or written about {mmunity over the'?ast

few years. I submit that ft would, in effect,
be a travesty nf justice {f these efght
men who have been called as witnesses by

Judge Carritlo, when the state has ver

vigarously end contfinuously oonosed the'

il

CHATHAM & ASSOCIATES
COURT REFPORTERS
717 ANTELOPE « GUARANTY BANK PLAZA

CORPUS GHRIST), TEXAS 78401




4457

10

1

12

4

15

16

17

19

24

T
grant of {mmunity, would be efven famunity.

Neither this Judee nor any other Judve
hrs the authorfty in nur judgment in these
tyoves of nraceedines ta seek such favors
for witnesses they call,

Thir d, the Examiners submft that Judge
Carrillo ¥3 not beineg denied his Sixth
Amerdment richts of cnnfrontation of wit~-
nesses by the faflure of the Master to veti-
tion, to compel this testimony., . We cubmit
that the right of eonfrontation of witnesses
extends only to witnesses fnr the orosecu-
tion, not for the defendant's nwn witnesses
ad we would refer the Master to Cornus Juris
Secundum on criminal 1aw, Section 999,

Furthermore, even the rfght to crnss-
examine and the right to cnnfrnntat{on nf
the prnsecution of witnesses 1s a rule that
is bounded by constitutionality, that is
that the witnesses have the rfght to invoke
their Fifth Amendment rights, just as Justice
Stewart vofnts nut in Mdray versus State oY
I11inois in 87 Sunreme Court Bevorter, nage
1056 at nace 1064, He antes that the United

States Sunreme Court has never so construed
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the Sixth Amendment right to mean that a
witness on crosgs-examination could not con-
stitutionally assert his onrivileges against
self~incrimination,

In other words, why should Judge
Carrillin's Sirth Amendment rfghts outweigh
the rights of witnesses to maintain and
tnvoke the Fifth Amendment orivilepe.

Certsinly, it does not, they had their
Fi{fth Amendment privileges and the Examiner«
say they should nnt be comnelled nver that
assertion of the Fifth Amendment nrivilege
to go ahead and testify,

Fourth, as I stated earlier, there heas

"been no showing to the Master as to what

the testimony might be. For all we know
these witnesses, {f called to testify, might
in fact sunnort Judge Carrilin, Then, in
effect. they wﬁutd be eranted {mmunity
nevertheless,

Clearly the Master shnuld net comnel
teatimony without a showing of what that
testimony mfght be,

Fifth, and perhaps most imoortant, is

eraminatinn nf what the eauid oro auo s
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involved in this prant ~f Tmmunity by the
Court. These eight nersons are nnssibly
made immune from federal and cstate criminal
nrosecutians on matters that were raised on
rebuttal, It would be fmnronmer foar me to
comment on the evidence adduced on rebuttal
with' resnect to nossible crimfnal violation:.
I »{11 not do so. The record soveaks clearlw
and loudly for itself as to what that might
be,

What we == what do we get in turn for
thefr absolution, hnwever, nresumably the
rebuttal nf the testimony of one witness
called by the Examiners nn thie very narrow
nofnt. to rehut nne witnese out of nearly
thirty 8 nnt worth {t, even if it were to
be tot2lly and to absolutely to rebut Mr,
Couline's testimony, what do we get in return.

We submit that the judement nf the Master
shculd be that a denial of immunity far
nutweighs the benefits of even the mnst
favorable testimony for Judrpe Camillo,

Sivth and finally, this major dectsior
need not rest with the Master at this nofnt,

tn seek an nrder comnelling testimony at t'ise
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noint would be totally fatal to any onssible
state or federal criminsl orosecutions, but
to not comnwel the testimony would not be
fatal to Judge Carrilln,

Now, why is that? Because under the
rules promulgated by the Texas Supreme Court,
specifically Rule 16, the Judicial Qualifi-
cations Commission may order a hearing for

taking of additional testimony at any time-

‘that hearing might be befonre the Master or

even the Judicisl Quatlifications Comm{sston.
! Further, if the Master were to -~ {f
fhat matter were to reach the Texas Supreme
Court under Rule 21D the Texas Supreme Cnurt
may, for good cause shown, vermit the intrﬁ-
duction nf additional evidence to be taken
before it or the Qualf{fications Commission
or the Master,

In other words, alt {s not lost, {f
the testimony {s not taken at this noint,
but 21l would be lost, as far as criminal
orosecutions or vossible criminal sroseatior
of these eight men, {f there were the dis-

cretion ererc*sed in the vnetitfon filed,

In sum, Your Honor, I csnnot think in
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this, or really any nther Judicial Qualifi-
cation Comissfon oroceedine where the rules
as set forth by our Teras Lepislature in
Artiecle 5566A ever intended by any means for
any judee, 1 don't mean Judge Carrillo, but
taking the statute itself, never intended

to be construed in such a manner that »
judge could call in witnesses and those wit-
nesses be granted {mmunfty from cases where
we are dealing w»ith other cnunties, with

nther orosecutors, with the federal govern-

- ment, for that testimony. I cannot find it

in similar cfvil cases nor criminal cases

and as I stated before, when I referred to

ft apain, 1t would be a travesty of {ustice
for these efght men to come in here and be
cranted immunity in return for that testimony,
narticularly where the Examiners, we think,
have the only standing, vigorously obiect

to that immunity being granted,

THE MASTER: A1l right, Mr. Mitchell.
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MR. MITCHELL: Your Honor, 1 am
appalled at the position takem by Mr. Odam.
A man who would cnme before this Court with
a Mr. Rudolfo Couling, who had contractual
immunity when he walked into this door, who
was the only witness that this Examiner used
time and time again and under a written
agreement or written deal of immunity. For
the Examiner to take the position before this
Court, because now we are exercising our
constitutional right to do the same thing
he has done, I am unimpressed by the
Examiner's outrage at the suggestion that
this judge avail himself of the statute when
his whole case is bottomed on a deal spawned
through Mr. Couling and the district -
attorney and the attorney general's office.
It is incredible that this procedure has
now turned itself into one where we are
going to gag and we are going to obscure,
we are going to prevent, we are going to
preclude and actually hide behind the word
"may" in the statute.

I would say perhaps, Your Honor, if

this Examiner would come into this Court
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with clean hands, I would say that is a
great way to handle this case, but that is
not what happened.

This Court knows full well the
Examiner called these witnesses to begin
with. He called these witnesses, Judge,
ard he in fact called the witnesses listed
or E-192-1. 1 warned him, I said if you
ar2 going to bring those witnesses in this
case, I am going to rebut that testimony.
That 1s what I did exactly, I warned him,
and that is what I did exactly.

I think in the final analysis, the
Examiner wants to make a qualitative cut
across the rights of the judge on immunity.
There 1s no question and there are whole
cases based on a deal or contractual
immunity and whole cases based on rights
not under this statute. They would not
have a case without Rudolfo Couling and I
am not impressed by this spilling out of
something against this judge who has a
right to be heard and for them to take a
man I have called in a federal court a

prostitute as a witness, a common
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-compare a Rudolfo Couling with a member

prostitute, and -- I am not going to

of the judiciary, I am not going to.

I didn't call these witnesses. They
called -- he gave these reasons and the
Examiner takes the position -- he says,
number one, he has prepared the petition
for Mr. Saenz and for one or two of the
others and said well, I am not going to do
it. He was the one that initiated the
process and then backed out and said we will
wait until a more favorable occasion,

He asked questions on cross-examination
of these witnesses and he put them in the
case and with me protasting and saying don't
do it. He proceeded to cross-examine each
and every one., Finally he wants the record
now to remain silent as to what these people
would testify to, to leave hopefully a bad
impression where Judge>Carrillo is concerncd

I said no, I don't know what they are
going to testify to and I represent to this
Court that and I will take the chance and
they will testify, I am sure, that Judge

Carrillo was not a part of that situationm,
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and they will testify that Judge Carrillo
didn't have a thing to do with E-192. He
says, I am now faced with the last residual
remnant and I thought it was an effort in
this case to hopefully obscure the fact
that there was no direct evidence on 7, 8,
9, 10, 11 or 12.

Now, I don't know really what he is
talking about when he talks about impeachment
on a collateral issue. If that is what he
is talking about, I will concede.

Frank Wilson taught me for years, and
if Frank Wilson and McCormick said it, then
I am willing to concede that. I say, if
that is the stipulation he wants to enter of
record and the testimony of 192 is
collateral impeachment and we abide by the
corresponding rule, I will buy his deal and
I will withdraw my petition.

The Court knows the rule when you
seck to impeach a witness and it constitutes
if he wants to make that concession with
192 and all testimony in connection with

that, I will withdraw. I am not willimng to
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number one, we are going to say it {is
impeachment, but for the other, we are
going to hépe somebody uses it for an
affirmative vehicle.

I don't think under Article 5, Section
1-A, Subsection 11, they have a
constitutional overtone. He spoke to that,
but how about due process and fair notice,

If you are going to rely on a
conspiracy or partnership or vicarious
basis of liability against Judge Carrillo,
I need to know it. I still say that the
petition here, the Court should exercise
his discretion, the Master should, and in
petitioning the Court here, because of the
waiver and the massive overtones -- well, he
has been asking these cross-examination
questions and that 1s why I put it in my
petition. I thought he would join, but at
any rate, I say here, Judge Meyers, that
the right of Judge Carrillo to call these
witnesses is a right that is not only
prctected by the statute, but the over-
umtrella to the procedure.

Those cases he quotes, where you have
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grants of immunity on a question-to-question
basis are not applicable., We have several
cases that deal with statutory grants of
immunity and the State of Texas has their
own attitude of the immunity situation.

We have a statutory grant. We don't
hava a case where a judge has the discretion,
but we have a case where the prosecutor and
judge agree to dismiss, We certainly --
where the judge disagrees and the prosecutcr
disagrees, that is not what we are talking
about, This is clearcut. This is statutory.
If a man refuses to testify about a matter
upon which he is called in these procedures,
then to get to the truth, we may order him
to so testify and to be sure he is not going
to have qualms about telling the whole truth
and the whole story, hae i8 granted immunity.

We, Judge Meyers, the petitions are
here and the district court is next door and
the matter would be expedited by the filing
and setting of a time to set the testimony,
which we will pattern after our exhibits, I
want to know was there a deal and what the

deal was and what, if anything, Judge 0. P,
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Car~illo had to do with it.

1 say his cases are not appropriate.
The posture is incongruous and with the
total posture of his whole case.

Finally, Your Honor, I feel in my own
mind, had there been some basis for a
meeting of the grounds, whether we could
have had that meeting at the outset, but
suddenly for reasons I don't know, there
seems to be a fear in the background that
he may be giving up something in the
testimony that they might want to or have
to give up something in Duval County. That
is the price you have to pay for the truth
and we are prepared to pay that price,
Your Homor.

THE MASTER: All right,

Mr. Odam.

MR, ODAM: First, with regard to the
calling of these witnessgses, D. C. Chapa or
Oscar Carrillo or Ramiro Carrillo to have
them testify there was not a deal with
Judge 0. P. Carrillo and with the money he
received. It was never our position and it

was not the testimony of Mr. Couling that
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Judge Carrillo participated in that deal.

It was not our position he did. As a matter
of fact, Mr. Couling stated to Mr. Mitchell
he did not. Why call them as witnesses and
wash them with immunity and say something
we have never said. That again should not
be a ground for having them come in.

Second, with a deal, a deal was made
with Arnulfo Guerra and it is signed by an
assistant attorney general.

Because the state district attorney
made a deal with a witness which Mr. Mitchell
alludes to, because that deal was made with
th:t man regarding his testimony there and
in no means has any relationship to what
the assistant attorney general is doing, or
the position I take here.

There in that particular case, with
Mr. Couling, you have the proper -- the
state D.A. saying yes, we will grant
immunity. We have the Examinexr to say no,
don't do it. I can't imagine what the
headlines or Arnulfo Guerra's reaction would
be or the attorney general's reaction would

be if the headlines were "Former State
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Senator Granted Immunity." "All The
Carrillos Granted Immunity,' by éhe Master --
THE MASTER: No, that is not the case,
it is a judge here in this case.
MR, ODAM: 1 say that in the filing
of that petition, then that would be
automatic, that the judge upstairs would
say I didn't have any choice. That is why
I refer to it being domne here.

All I am saying is you weigh the

'btestimony of these men and what would be

gaiied in relationship of granting them
imm mmity, and it would be, as I have said
before, a travesty of justice.

This case and all of the other cases
wve might bhave there, not that much would be
gained for Judge Carrillo, and, in my
opinion, cn the other side, much would be
loszt.

We need not reach that point today.
1f the Master were to exercise discretion
today, it would be just about gone. 1If he
did not, so what, the Texas Supreme Court
migat decide, and the Judicial Qualificationﬂ

Commigssion might decide, we will get going
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on that another day.

THE MASTER: I am going to deny the
petitions, ? Errell I do so knowing
that it creates a poﬁpt of error, that you
will maintain, but I do so with greater
comfort tha Ailm'tv\gﬁig‘ig a case, because 1f
I am wrong, Judge Carrillo will not be
denied that testimony, because the Supreme
Court, if it gets that far, can send it back
and correct that., I deny it because I am
doubtful that the evidence is admissible,
becaugse I am somewhat persuaded that it is
impeachment on a collateral matter and you,
of course, take exception to my ruling
which is noted in the record.

MR. MITCHELL: Thank you, Judge.

THE MASTER: 1Is there anything further
to he presented in this hearing?

MR. MITCHELL: We have no more testimony
We rest,

THE MASTER: And close?

MR. MITCHELL: And close.

MR. ODAM: We have rested,

THE MASTER: The hearing is closed.

- e e - -
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